No. SNEA(I)/CHQ/DPE/2012-14/01
       Dated 06.03.2014.

To
Smt Kusumjith Sidhu,
Secretary/DPE, New Delhi.

Sub: Pay anomaly due to accrual of increment of junior earlier than the senior after fixation of pay in revised pay scale w.e.f 01.01.’07 on implementation of 2nd PRC. Guidelines to address the anomaly requested. 
Ref: 1. DPE order No. 2(70)/08-DPE (WC) dated 26.11.2008.
 2. Dept of Expenditure, MoF OM No. 10/02/2011-E-III/A dated 19.03.2012. 
Sir, 

We seek your kind intervention to address a serious anomaly having arisen consequent upon implementation of the pay revision for Executives in CPSEs w. e. f. 01-01-2007. The basic pay of Executives who are senior and drawing more pay as on 31-12-2006 in the pre-revised scale are at present drawing lesser pay than their juniors with DNI on 01.01.2007. Similarly a junior having increment in February will draw higher pay than his seniors having increment in March to December and so on. This is mainly because of the fact that there is no specific increment stage in the revised pay scales and the increment given after 01-01-2007 in the revised pay scale is @ 3% of basic. For example an Executive who has increment in December and is drawing higher pay in Dec-2006 will draw lesser pay than the Executives having increment in Feb-07 or Mar-07 or Apri-07 or May-07 ----- or Nov-07, with the difference escalating each year. In other words thousands of Executives having DNI from February to December will draw lesser pay than their juniors in the revised pay scale (see Annexure). 

This pay anomaly issue in respect of the Executives of CPSEs is not addressed by the DPE OM dated 26.11.2008 or 02.04.2009. However, similar anomaly in case of central Govt employees on account of implementation of 6th CPC report is comprehensively addressed by extending uniform increment dates to all the Central Govt employees. Subsequently remaining issues with respect to the Central Govt employees were again addressed by order dated 19.03.2012, under reference (Copy attached), by granting one increment on 01.01.2006 in the pre-revised scale as a onetime measure. 
Your kind intervention is kindly requested to address this issue comprehensively in the case of Executives working in CPSEs as addressed by the Central Govt in respect of Central Govt employees. In BSNL thousands of Executives are adversely affected by this anomaly as BSNL taken a position that it can be addressed only by DPE issuing guidelines on this matter.
With regards, 

(K. Sebastin)
Copy to: Sri Ashok K Pavadia, Jt Secretary/DPE for information and n/a please.
